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DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Coast Guard 

[USCG–2010–0136] 

Information Collection Request to 
Office of Management and Budget; 
OMB Control Numbers: 1625–0056 

AGENCY: Coast Guard, DHS. 
ACTION: Sixty-day notice requesting 
comments. 

SUMMARY: In compliance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, the 
U.S. Coast Guard intends to submit an 
Information Collection Request (ICR) 
and Analysis to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) 
requesting an extension of its approval 
for the following collection of 
information: 1625–0056, Labeling 
required in 33 CFR Parts 181 and 183 
and 46 CFR 25.10–3. Before submitting 
this ICR to OMB, the Coast Guard is 
inviting comments as described below. 
DATES: Comments must reach the Coast 
Guard on or before May 4, 2010. 
ADDRESSES: To avoid duplicate 
submissions to the docket [USCG–2010– 
0136], please use only one of the 
following means: 

(1) Online: http:// 
www.regulations.gov. 

(2) Mail: Docket Management Facility 
(DMF) (M–30), U.S. Department of 
Transportation (DOT), West Building 
Ground Floor, Room W12–140, 1200 
New Jersey Avenue, SE., Washington, 
DC 20590–0001. 

(3) Hand deliver: Same as mail 
address above, between 9 a.m. and 5 
p.m., Monday through Friday, except 
Federal holidays. The telephone number 
is 202–366–9329. 

(4) Fax: 202–493–2251. 
The DMF maintains the public docket 

for this Notice. Comments and material 
received from the public, as well as 
documents mentioned in this Notice as 
being available in the docket, will 
become part of the docket and will be 
available for inspection or copying at 
room W12–140 on the West Building 
Ground Floor, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, 
SE., Washington, DC, between 9 a.m. 
and 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, 
except Federal holidays. You may also 
find the docket on the Internet at 
http://www.regulations.gov. 

A copy of the ICR is available through 
the docket on the Internet at http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Additionally, 
copies are available from: Commandant 
(CG–611), Attn Paperwork Reduction 
Act Manager, U.S. Coast Guard, 2100 
2nd St. SW., Stop 7101, Washington DC 
20593–7101. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Arthur Requina, Office of Information 
Management, telephone 202–475–3523, 
or fax 202–475–3929, for questions on 
these documents. Contact Ms. Renee V. 
Wright, Program Manager, Docket 
Operations, 202–366–9826, for 
questions on the docket. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Public Participation and Request for 
Comments 

The Coast Guard invites comments on 
whether this ICR should be granted 
based on the collection being necessary 
for the proper performance of 
Departmental functions. In particular, 
the Coast Guard would appreciate 
comments addressing: (1) The practical 
utility of the collection; (2) the accuracy 
of the estimated burden of the 
collection; (3) ways to enhance the 
quality, utility, and clarity of 
information subject to the collection; 
and (4) ways to minimize the burden of 
the collections on respondents, 
including the use of automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology. 

We encourage you to respond to this 
request by submitting comments and 
related materials. We will post all 
comments received, without change, to 
http://www.regulations.gov. They will 
include any personal information you 
provide. We have an agreement with 
DOT to use their DMF. Please see the 
‘‘Privacy Act’’ paragraph below. 

Submitting comments: If you submit a 
comment, please include the docket 
number [USCG–2010–0136], indicate 
the specific section of the document to 
which each comment applies, providing 
a reason for each comment. We 
recommend you include your name, 
mailing address, an e-mail address, or 
other contact information in the body of 
your document so that we can contact 
you if we have questions regarding your 
submission. You may submit your 
comments and material by electronic 
means, mail, fax, or delivery to the DMF 
at the address under ADDRESSES; but 
please submit them by only one means. 
If you submit them by mail or delivery, 
submit them in an unbound format, no 
larger than 8–1/2 by 11 inches, suitable 
for copying and electronic filing. If you 
submit them by mail and would like to 
know that they reached the Facility, 
please enclose a stamped, self-addressed 
postcard or envelope. We will consider 
all comments and material received 
during the comment period and will 
address them accordingly. 

Viewing comments and documents: 
Go to http://www.regulations.gov to 
view documents mentioned in this 
Notice as being available in the docket. 

Click on the ‘‘read comments’’ box, 
which will then become highlighted in 
blue. In the ‘‘Keyword’’ box insert 
‘‘USCG–2010–0136’’ and click ‘‘Search.’’ 
Click the ‘‘Open Docket Folder’’ in the 
‘‘Actions’’ column. You may also visit 
the DMF in room W12–140 on the West 
Building Ground Floor, 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue SE., Washington, DC, between 9 
a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday through 
Friday, except Federal holidays. 

Privacy Act: Anyone can search the 
electronic form of all comments 
received in dockets by the name of the 
individual submitting the comment (or 
signing the comment, if submitted on 
behalf of an association, business, labor 
union, etc.). You may review the 
Privacy Act statement regarding our 
public dockets in the January 17, 2008 
issue of the Federal Register (73 FR 
3316). 

Information Collection Request 

Title: Labeling required in 33 CFR 
Parts 181 and 183 and 46 CFR 25.10–3. 

OMB Control Number: 1625–0056. 
Summary: Parts 181 and 183 of Title 

33, CFR and 46 CFR 25.10–3 contain the 
regulations and safety standards 
authorized by the statutes which apply 
to manufacturers of recreational boats, 
un-inspected commercial vessels and 
associated equipment. The regulations 
and safety standards contain 
information collections, which require 
boat and associated equipment 
manufacturers, importers and the 
boating public to apply for serial 
numbers and to display various labels 
evidencing compliance such as: Hull 
Identification Numbers; USCG 
Maximum Capacities Label; Gasoline 
Fuel Tank Label; USCG Type Fuel Hose 
Label and Certified Navigation Light 
Label. 

Need: Title 46 U.S.C. 4302(a)(3) gives 
the Coast Guard authority to require the 
display of seals, labels, plates, insignia, 
or other devices for certifying or 
evidencing compliance with safety 
regulations and standards of the United 
States Government for recreational 
vessels and associated equipment. 

Forms: None. 
Respondents: Manufacturers of boats, 

fuel tanks, fuel hoses and navigation 
lights. 

Frequency: Various. 
Burden Estimate: The estimated 

burden has decreased from 395,107 to 
299,141 hours a year. 
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Dated: February 25, 2010. 
M.B. Lytle, 
Captain, U.S. Coast Guard, Acting Assistant 
Commandant for Command, Control, 
Communications, Computers and 
Information Technology. 
[FR Doc. 2010–4646 Filed 3–4–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4910–15–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Citizenship and Immigration Services 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Form I–212; Revision of an 
Existing Information Collection; 
Comment Request. 

ACTION: 30-Day Notice of Information 
Collection Under Review: Form I–212, 
Application for Permission to Reapply 
for Admission into the United States 
after Deportation or Removal; OMB 
Control No. 1615–0018. 

The Department of Homeland 
Security, U.S. Citizenship and 
Immigration Services (USCIS) has 
submitted the following information 
collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and clearance in accordance 
with the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995. The information collection was 
previously published in the Federal 
Register on November 24, 2009, at 74 
FR 61358, allowing for a 60-day public 
comment period. USCIS received one 
comment for this information collection. 

The purpose of this notice is to allow 
an additional 30 days for public 
comments. Comments are encouraged 
and will be accepted until April 5, 2010. 
This process is conducted in accordance 
with 5 CFR 1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the item(s) contained in this 
notice, especially regarding the 
estimated public burden and associated 
response time, should be directed to the 
Department of Homeland Security 
(DHS), and to the Office of Management 
and Budget (OMB) USCIS Desk Officer. 
Comments may be submitted to: USCIS, 
Chief, Regulatory Products Division, 
Clearance Office, 111 Massachusetts 
Avenue, NW., Washington, DC 20529– 
2210. Comments may also be submitted 
to DHS via facsimile to 202–272–8352 
or via e-mail at rfs.regs@dhs.gov, and 
OMB USCIS Desk Officer via facsimile 
at 202–395–5806 or via e-mail at 
oira_submission@omb.eop.gov. 

When submitting comments by e-mail 
please make sure to add OMB Control 
Number 1615–0018 in the subject box. 
Written comments and suggestions from 
the public and affected agencies should 

address one or more of the following 
four points: 

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

(4) Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This Information 
Collection: 

(1) Type of Information Collection: 
Revision of an existing information 
collection. 

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: 
Application for Permission to Reapply 
for Admission into the United States 
after Deportation or Removal. 

(3) Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the 
Department of Homeland Security 
sponsoring the collection: Form I–212; 
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration 
Services (USCIS). 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: Individuals or 
households. The information provided 
on Form I–212 is used to adjudicate 
applications filed by aliens requesting 
consent to reapply for admission to the 
United States after deportation, removal 
or departure, as provided under section 
212 of the Immigration and Nationality 
Act. 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond: 4,200 responses at 2 hours per 
response. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: 8,400 annual burden hours. 

If you need a copy of the information 
collection instrument, please visit the 
Web site at: http://www.regulations.gov. 

We may also be contacted at: USCIS, 
Regulatory Products Division, 111 
Massachusetts Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC 20529–2210; 
Telephone 202–272–8377. 

Dated: March 1, 2010. 
Stephen Tarragon, 
Deputy Chief, Regulatory Products Division, 
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services, 
Department of Homeland Security. 
[FR Doc. 2010–4638 Filed 3–4–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9111–97–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration 
Services 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Form I–929; Extension of an 
Existing Information Collection; 
Comment Request 

ACTION: 30-Day Notice of Information 
Collection Under Review; Form I–929, 
Petition for Qualifying Family Member 
of a U–1 Nonimmigrant; OMB Control 
No. 1615–0106. 

The Department of Homeland 
Security, U.S. Citizenship and 
Immigration Services (USCIS) has 
submitted the following information 
collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and clearance in accordance 
with the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995. The information collection was 
previously published in the Federal 
Register on November 24, 2009, at 74 
FR 61360, allowing for a 60-day public 
comment period. USCIS did not receive 
any comments for this information 
collection. 

The purpose of this notice is to allow 
an additional 30 days for public 
comments. Comments are encouraged 
and will be accepted until April 5, 2010. 
This process is conducted in accordance 
with 5 CFR 1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the item(s) contained in this 
notice, especially regarding the 
estimated public burden and associated 
response time, should be directed to the 
Department of Homeland Security 
(DHS), and to the Office of Management 
and Budget (OMB) USCIS Desk Officer. 
Comments may be submitted to: USCIS, 
Chief, Regulatory Products Division, 
Clearance Office, 111 Massachusetts 
Avenue, Washington, DC 20529–2210. 
Comments may also be submitted to 
DHS via facsimile to 202–272–8352 or 
via e-mail at rfs.regs@dhs.gov, and OMB 
USCIS Desk Officer via facsimile at 202– 
395–5806 or via e-mail at 
oira_submission@omb.eop.gov. 

When submitting comments by e-mail 
please make sure to add OMB Control 
Number 1615–0106 in the subject box. 
Written comments and suggestions from 
the public and affected agencies should 
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